
 

Amy Holmes, Cheri Kluever, Fr. Donald Kinney, Lee Ann Trunk, Erin Foord 

Dear Secular Order Brothers and Sisters in the California-Arizona Province, 

The OCDS Provincial Council met June 22-25 at El Carmelo Retreat House in 

Redlands, California. 

Most importantly, on June 23, the Feast of the Sacred Heart, we 

appointed three new members of the OCDS Provincial Council: 

Lynn Miyake from the Las Cruces, New Mexico Community 

Margaret Shore from the Lodi, California Group 

Jim Dowd from the Cedar City, Utah Study Group 

Lynn, Margaret, and Jim replace Erin Foord, Lucy Okoh, and Cheri Kluever, 

who rotated off the Provincial Council. They will serve with continuing members 

Amy Holmes (Alhambra Group) and Lee Ann Trunk (Portland Community). 

We are all grateful for the outstanding service of Erin, Lucy, and Cheri, and 

we look forward to this new triennium with Lynn, Margaret and Jim.  The first 

meeting of the full new OCDS Provincial Council will take place on November 1-2 

before the OCDS San Antonio Congress.  Fr. Juan Elias Medina, our new OCDS 

Provincial Delegate, will also attend that meeting. 


